
CHILBOLTON ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY 
DRAFT - MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 26 APRIL 2021; 18:30, VIA ZOOM.US 

 
Present: -  Chilbolton Parish Councillors – David Neudegg (Chairman), David Griffiths (Vice-Chairman), Fiona 

Barrie, Geoff Cockram, Tony Ewer, Sue Larcombe, George Marits, Chilbolton Parish Clerk – Mandy 
Denyer, HCC Councillor Andrew Gibson and TVBC Councillor David Drew. 

 
1. Apologies - NONE  

 
2. Approval of the minutes dated 17 April 2019.  These were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting. 

 

3. Report of Chilbolton Parish Councils activities in the last year from Parish Council Chairman (APA21_1).  
There were no questions or comments on this report (other than what a good report it was). 
 

4. Report of Hampshire County Council activities in the last year from Hampshire County Councillor Andrew 
Gibson (APA21_2, 2a, 3b).  There were no questions or comments on this report.  Tony Ewer, as chairman of 
the Village Hall Committee, thanked Andrew for all his support over the years, especially financially.  This 
sentiment was echoed by Chilbolton Parish Councillors and it is hoped that the new HCC Councillor will be 
just as good as Andrew in supporting our community. 
 

5. Report of Test Valley Borough Council activities in the last year from TVBC Cllr David Drew (APA21_3).  There 
were no questions or comments on this report.  Chilbolton Parish Councillors thanked David for all his 
support, not only financially but also in being a great liaison with TVBC. 
 

6. Presentation/s from any local organisation wishing to inform residents of their last years activities – No local 
organisation came forward to present their reports. 
 

David Griffiths, as Chairman of the Chilbolton Open Spaces Committee, reported on the committees 

achievements in the past year (APA21_4).  There were no questions on this report.  Chilbolton Parish 

Councillors thanked all the volunteers for their hard work and dedication to the Open Spaces Committee and 

its activities. 

 
Geoff Cockram asked if there was any update on the Asylum Seekers Camp proposed at Barton Stacey.  
David Drew said, having reviewed all the planning issues/documents, he doubts that it will be permitted.  
Andrew Gibson said he was skeptical as to why the government has made no announcement to say there 
would be no camp at this site and that in his opinion all local parish councils should stay alert to the issue.  
 

With no further business to discuss the meeting was closed at 18:45. 

http://chilboltonandwherwell.info/images/Minutes/CPCMinutes/2019/APA_19/Draft_minutes_of_APA_19.pdf
http://chilboltonandwherwell.info/images/Minutes/CPCMinutes/APA_21/1_CPC_Chairmans_Report.pdf
http://chilboltonandwherwell.info/images/Minutes/CPCMinutes/APA_21/2_TVBC_Cllr_Annual_parish_report_Chilbolton_2021.pdf
http://chilboltonandwherwell.info/images/Minutes/CPCMinutes/APA_21/3a_HCC_Cllr__Grants_to_Chilbolton.pdf
http://chilboltonandwherwell.info/images/Minutes/CPCMinutes/APA_21/3b_HCC_Skanska-Newletter-March-21-Test-Valley_1.pdf
http://chilboltonandwherwell.info/images/Minutes/CPCMinutes/APA_21/2_TVBC_Cllr_Annual_parish_report_Chilbolton_2021.pdf
http://chilboltonandwherwell.info/images/Minutes/CPCMinutes/APA_21/4_COSC_2021_Chairman_report.pdf

